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Crayke Church of England Primary School






Easingwold Road


Crayke






North Yorkshire   YO61 4TZ

Tel/Fax: 01347 821767


E.mail:  admin@crayke.n-yorks.sch.uk

Website: craykeschool.org





Headteacher – Mr. Andrew Buttery BA (HONS), PGCE, NPQH  

Dear Parents/Carers
Sharing Our Headteacher
I write to let you know that the Governing Body has agreed to a request from Sutton on the Forest Church of England Primary School that Mr Buttery be the Headteacher of both our schools. This will initially be for a trial period September 2017- December 2018. He will share his time equally between both schools. When he is at Sutton Mr Buttery will still be contactable, however Mrs Sheppard will be the first point of contact a role she has carried out before. Mr Buttery will become a non-teaching Head but he plans to take all classes from time to time. We are making arrangements to cover his teaching in Class 4. In all other respects Crayke will continue as at present.

The Governing Body looked at Sutton's request in some detail and concluded it was the best way forward for a number of reasons. Mr Buttery has been a real asset to Crayke Church of England School and we want to retain his services as long as possible. We have had some turnover in our leadership in the last 10 years and we require continuity. The teaching staff support the job share for this reason and because it offers them opportunities to share expertise and resources. For Mr Buttery this offers a new professional challenge and the leadership development that comes with it. He loves Crayke, doesn't want to leave us but also wants to keep his career moving forward. He hopes this opportunity will enable him to stay with us for the foreseeable future.

Parents and carers will understandably be concerned about the impact on their children. In practice we think it will have few drawbacks and offers a number of opportunities. Mr Buttery is currently a teaching Head with just 3 days for his dedicated leadership work. This will reduce to 2.5 days but in practice some of what he does at Sutton will benefit us and vice versa. Partnerships are generally stronger than standing alone. Our children will benefit from shared activities and resources as well as the professional enhancement of the staff. Both schools are Church of England and share a similar ethos and values. There are also financial benefits. As a teacher Mr Buttery is rather expensive on a Headteacher's salary! Even taking into account the replacement teaching arrangements Crayke will have a budget saving. This is  important given the increased pressure on school finances that you will have seen on the national news. Ironically sharing our Headteacher makes it more likely we can staff the school as we do currently. This is a strategy that is being adopted more and more especially among smaller rural schools. There are several examples in schools locally.

I am aware that you will have many questions you wish to ask about this development. If that is the case I would like to invite you to meet with Mr Buttery, myself and other governors on Monday 6 March 6pm at the school. If you are unable to attend please speak to Mr Buttery or contact me via the school. Other governors would be happy to talk to you. Information about them is on the school website.

I realise this may have come as a surprise but rest assured the Governing Body has considered it carefully and we feel it is in the best interest of our school.

Yours faithfully

Hugh Porter

Chair of Governors
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